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December 2, 2021 

 

Subject: Additional Response Question for the Request for Proposal for a Floating 

Solar Array at the Ellis Creek Water Recycling Facility for the City of Petaluma. 

 

To Our Interested Respondents: 

 

The following section herein is added to Section 1.4 Technical Approach/Scope of 

Work: 

 

Will the floating array create favorable habitat for mosquito production, or reduce the 

ease and effectiveness of mosquito abatement activities currently performed Marin-

Sonoma Mosquito and Vector Control District?  Current abatement activities include 

the use of helicopters and boats for granular and liquid applications, and vehicle-based 

broadcast spraying and fogging from the levees. Describe how the ongoing mosquito 

abatement performed by the District can continue to take place after the solar array is 

in place. Describe your knowledge of other mosquito mitigations in place within other 

existing operational floating arrays. The Facility spends significant time and effort 

managing mosquitos at the ponds and engineered wetlands, and is very concerned 

about exacerbating the mosquito problem with the placement of a floating solar array. 

The City intends to include the District in the project development in order to address 

concerns of this issue. 

 

Please add your response to the above within your submittal. Thank you! 

 

Diane Ramirez 

Capital Improvements Project Manager 

 



 


